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Goals outlined for Council this Columbian year 
by Mike Sofka, Grand Knight

 
As I reach the end of the second full month as 

your Grand Knight,  I realize I haven’t discussed the 
actual council goals I have for this Columbian year. 

The Goals for Council 9487 are as follows:
•  Achieve Star Council. The three main com-

ponents of this are as follows:
  1. Father McGivney Award for a net member    

ship gain of 25 new brothers.
  2. Founder’s Award, a net insurance member 

gain of nine.
  3. Columbian Award, to hold at least four 

        

programs in each of  six service 
program award categories.

•  Retention. Initiate a mentor 
program for incoming members.

• Increase electronic commu-
nication. Weekly updates, further 
utilize our 9487 website.

•  Have spiritual discussions at 
business meetings.

• Incourage attendance at the 
Men’s Retreat at Passionist Retreat Center in Sierra 
Madre.

Road to a charitable drive
so far filled with potholes

The road to the 2012 Chari-
table Drive to help People with 
Intellectual Disabilities keeps 
taking hits. This year Sprouts 
(previously Henry’s) informed 
us they no longer allow solicitors. 
I had thought to have our main 
Drive event Nov. 9-10-11, but 
those dates may interfere with 
Veterans day. 

We still have not received a 
final okay from Wal-Mart, and 
I have requested use of Vons at 
Los Alisos and the 241 toll road.

This is our largest Charitable 

Program for Council 9487. Be-
sides Ralphs we now have lost 
another store. If you have any 
suggestions please come forward 
with your help.  It is more impor-
tant than ever to participate when 
you are asked, whether by time, 
talent or donation. 

This worthy program helps 
support Camps for the Intellectu-
ally Disabled in Orange County, 
allows Catholic Youth to volun-
teer and gives Caretakers a break.  
Please heed the call.

 – John Ojeda, Program Chair

Ice Cream Social was a big hit for all those involved
by John Blaney, DGK
      It was an afternoon where there 
was a big threat of rain in the 
forecast so the turnout was small. 

I would say that everyone who 
showed up was filled full of food, 
laughter, joy, fun. Thanks to our 

past Grand Knight Steve Eggert 
had plenty of games for the kids 
to play.

Screaming, smiling, running 
and just having fun was Steve’s 
theme.While the kids were 
playing, the parents and friends 

were having a great time as well. 
Nobody seemed bothered by the 
humid evening thanks to the ice 
cream served. This event is where 
the church gets together and just 

  See ICE CREAM page 6
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Grand Knight 
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
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District Deputy #93
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Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
John Blaney, 837-4403

Chancellor
Mike Lynch, 837-9342
michael.lynch@cox.net        

Warden
Dave Owens, 830-7720
jdowens3@hotmail.com

Advocate
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com

Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri, 916-8336
mgu@earthlink.net

Recorder
Jose Lopez, 586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net

Inside Guard
John Teeter
Outside Guard
Pedro Mendoza
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, PGK, 595-0990
Lecturer
Bob Grabot
Trustees 
1st Year: Steve Eggert, PGK
2nd Year: Bernie Laituri,  
PGK 770-5468 
3rd Year: Charles Young,  
422-9814
 Chapter Delegates
1. Dick Petrashm PGK
2. Steve Eggert, PGK
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1. John Blaney, DGK
2. Charlie Young, PGK

Family of the Month

Please help me in saluting this month’s family of the month 
John and Virginia Osley, long-time parishioners  always there when 
needed.  John has been the head usher at the 8:30 Mass for years.  

He also is the one that makes sure we get all the Wheelies back 
to the Lake Forest Nursing Home. This involves getting Knights and 
other volunteers when not enough Knights are present.  The Osleys  
are also regular participants to Back Yard Theology.

John and Virginia have been part of the Counting Ministry for 
years.  They have forgone going to Corporate Communion and count 
on the fifth Sundays.  

They always step up to the plate when asked.  This last month 
they were called on Tuesday to help out the following Sunday with 
the Assumption Mass and the Sunday second collection.  They were 
there with smiles and doughnuts. They are also part of the counting 
team for the Bill Breen Tootsie Roll drive.

Help me celebrate a long time Knight family who is always there 
when needed, a common theme for many of our Brothers and their 
Families.                                                               – John Ojeda, FS

       

Sam Riela
Knight of the Month
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John and Virginia Osley

Sam Riela has been a Knight in our council for over 10 years.He 
is a familiar face when the Knights are preparing a meal whether he 
is providing his well-known Italian sausage and large red grapes or 
making spaghetti sauce.

A regular attendee of the monthly, first Wednesday general business 
meeting, Sam is well-known for his positive outlook on life which 
extends to his exuberance for participating in all council activities.

 I want to recognize Sam for a particular act: A few months ago he 
was asked by his future son-in-law, Cory to help Cory’s grandfather, 
Frank, complete the steps needed to become Catholic. 

With the help of Fr. Dave, Sam helped Frank Branniff complete 
that task. The sad part of the story is that part of Fr. Dave also ad-
ministered  Last Rights. 

Having achieved that goal, Frank could rest easy. For all  reasons Sam 
Riela is our September Knight of the Month.                 – Mike Sofka, GK    

   Who are the prophets of the modern church? In the Old 
Testament, God talked to His chosen prophets, told them what 
to say and to whom to say it. 

Many of them didn’t want to do it and had to be persuaded. 
Like Jonah who attempted to sail away until the crew figured he 
was bad luck and through him into the sea.

 God sent a big fish to swallow Jonah and burp him up on the 
beach where God wanted him.

     So who are the prophets of The Catholic Church?
                    - John Donahue

‘Who are the Prophets?
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                                              Income
                                         2011-12          2011-12      2012-2013 
                                        Proposed         Actual        Proposed
                        
Total Charitable           $38,500             $46,807.01         $41,500
Total Council               $11,900             $12,046.43         $12,500          
Total Special Events    $13,900             $21,884.50         $12,200
Total Social Income       $7,020               $5,962.80          $6,300         

Total Income               $70,620             $86,700.74        $72,500
Expenses

                                    2011-12            2011-12               2012-2013 
                                     Proposed         Actual                  Proposed
                            
 Total Charitable           $34,2500      $36,314,71            $37,150
Total Council                  $2,300             $956.80              $1,200
Total Special Events       $9,300        $11,450.18             $11,700
Total Social Expenses      $3,700        $3,860.98               $4,450
Total Administrative      $21,070       $18,582.63             $18,000        

Total Expenses        $70,620.00      $71,165.30              $72,500               
                                      Funds on hand (as of 6-30-12)  
Checking     $19,748.81
Savings                   $3,310.77
Strategic Fund               $42,625.13
Total Funds on hand                                $65,684.71

To the right is a summary of 
this Columbian year budget for 
your Council.  

It shows last year’s proposed 
and actual figures and what is 
proposed by major category.  
There are some changes proposed 
I will mention. 

Under charitable income 
we are increasing the income 
proposed for “Keep Christ in 
Christmas” cards. 

The expense has also been 
increased.  Under golf tourna-
ment income we show a lower 
figure since we took in much of 
this year’s program income in last 
year’s actual figures.

 We are considering increasing 
the monthly donation expense 
to Birth Choice by $50 a month.  
This is being offset by eliminating 
our monthly donation expense of 
$50 to St. Vincent de Paul.

Another large expense savings 
is in this Newsletter.  We hope to 
eliminate mailing most of them.

 We need more email addresses 
or if you want the newsletter 
mailed to you, send a request to 
John Ojeda, john.ojeda@cox.net 
or mail to 21802 Ticonderoga 
Lane, Lake Forest, CA 92630 or 
call me at 949-813-4320.

Come to the meeting to hear 
the discussion. There will also 
be detailed budget proposals 
available.

 This is your Council.  You do 
have a say in how it goes forward.

– John Ojeda, Financial Sec.

2012-2013 Budget Proposal

 

Some changes
proposed for
Council budget
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Wounded Warrior dinner is Nov. 10
  This is a “save the date” message for Saturday, Nov. 10. The Dana 

Point K of C 4th Degree Assembly is hosting a dinner to support our 
military servicemen and women  recovering from service-connected 
disabilities suffered during one of our recent conflicts.  

SK Mel and Lady Diana Progar started thel event in 2009.  Funds 
raised will benefit the Wounded Warrior Program at Naval Hospital 
Camp Pendleton, where our local men and women would most likely 
be recovering.

For tickets, mail a check payable the Knights of Columbus and 
mail it to SK Mel Progar, 22951 Tiagua, Mission Viejo, CA 92692.  
Dinner tickets can also be purchased at the door the night of the 
event and at a future  Council meeting.

If you cannot attend, please consider making a tax-deductible 
donation with a check payable to the Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton 
and sending it to SK Mel Progar at the address above.  

For information on the national Wounded Warriors Project see 
http://www.woundedwarriorproject.org/

 For more information contact Mel or Deana (See flyer Page 7).
–  SK John Piccolo, District Warden-102, US Navy Retired

Pray  for 
World 
Peace



by Ken Allen, PGK

    Once again on Friday, Sept. 21, a group of men from Santiago de 
Compostela will journey to the Passionist Retreat Center in Sierra 
Madre for the annual men’s retreat.

By the time they start the drive back Sunday, Sept. 23, a trans-
formation will have taken place.

A weekend of serenity, prayer discussion and education and plenty 
of free quiet time will have had an amazing effect.  It always has 
and always will if you give yourself to the full program of retreat.

Frequent celebration of the Eucharist and Reconciliation are part 
of the experience.

Fasting is not part of the program.  The staff at Mater Dolorosa 
will see that you are well fed.

The suggested donation is  $195 and there are usually plenty of 
carpooling opportunities available. To learn how, call Ken Allen 
(949) 433-1727 or Ray Puzio (949) 235-2612. You can email Ken 
at kenallenfh@hotmail.com.

Do yourself a favor and join us this year. 

HALLOWED GROUNDS: Mater Dolorosa Retreat House in Sierra Madre.

Weekend Retreat at Pasionate
Center scheduled Sept. 21-23

Newsletter will be 
available by email 
only in November

Something new is coming for 
this, your Council 9487 Newslet-
ter.

Beginning in November, the 
monthly report on Council ac-
tivities you have  been getting by 
U.S. mail and email, will only be 
available by email delivery or by 
accessing the council website.  

A limited number of printed 
newsletters will be available at 
the monthly business meeting.

Recent changes in postal costs 
and regulations have made the 
mailing of newsletters to all mem-
bers a drain on limited resources. 
Those funds can be put to much 
more productive and  effective 
use to help achieve our goals 
and efforts.

Please provide the Council 
with your email address to ensure 
timely receipt of this Newsletter  
or see the council website for 
access.

When all is said and done 
the best way to keep abreast of 
council activities and to further 
the goal of Fraternity is to  at-
tend the regular business meeting 
on the first Wednesday of each 
month. We start with a decade of 
the Rosary at 7:20 p.m.  

               – Ken Allen, PGK

Entertainment books for 2012-13 now on sale
We will again be selling the 

popular Entertainment 2013 
Books  in support of our fundrais-
ing activities. 

 The fundraising campaign 
will start this month and continue 
through this December.  

Orange County books will 
cost $35 with a portion of the 
proceeds from every book sup-
porting Knights of Columbus 
Council 9487.  

Other counties will also be 
available. 

To place an order, contact 
Richard Piecuch at 949-830-1475 
or Ricardo Teano at 949-273-
8940 or visit www.entertainment.
com/support and enter account 
number 116720, when prompted 
to support Knights of Columbus 
Council 9487.

 Each Entertainment Book 
membership provides thousands 

of dollars in deals on the things 
you do every day. 

That would include dining out, 
shopping, entertaining, travel, 
movies, auto oil changes, dry 
cleaning, and more.  

We encourage each member 
to purchase a book. 

Your help is needed to make 
this program a success.

(See flyer next page.) 
          – Rich Piecuch, PGK

                               -  Page 4 - 



                               -  Page  5  -



by George Nothhelfer, Program Chair

Thanks to all of you for another great recycling 
month and our Monday, Tuesday crew.  For August we made $2,501, 
a great month.

This raised our total earnings to $345,690.  The dedication that 
we have is  great.

 This ensures us a very successful program.  We look forward to 
seeing all of you Saturday, Sept. 8.

We need more support from our Brother Knights. We were quite 
shorthanded from 7 to 10 a.m.  We no longer have the teenagers to 
help so it is essential that we get more support from our Brother 
Knights. 

More time is greatly appreciated by all.  We need your help.  If 
anyone has any leads on businesses to include architectural companies 
that are willing to donate their paper recyclables, please let me know.

A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 
all the dedication and extra hours they spend in making the program 
as success.  

You have no idea what additional time and effort is spent by these 
people until you come and investigate.  We generate 65 percent or 
more of our program from this group.

We will are changing our processing of plastics as explained at 
our last recycling.  It is imperative that we follow the guide lines to 
generate funds.  We again had a drop in the prices on the recyclable 
items.  That is why it is so important to follow the guide lines.  I will 
have a chart to follow at the next recycling.

Thanks and hats off to all listed below:
Claude Makin, John Teeter, Bob Morgan, Dan Ramella, Ignacio 

Mena, Bob Grabot,  David Atkins, Pat  Larkin,  Jose Lopez,  Bob 
Birtlca, Richard Mills, Gerry H. Dubois, Clete Menke, Blake John-
son, Teddy Luke, Dennis De Rosia, Andrew Hardenburgh, Rich 
Quin, Daniel Azalde, Ron Fernandez, Pat Bole, Hoan Tran, San 
Tran, Mike Sofka, David Keele, Michael Ulibarri, Bill Kruki, Bob 
Kupfert, Jay Donahue, Geoffrey Grepo, Charles Young.John Ojeda, 
Dan Ramella, Ricardo Teano, Otis Givenrod, Joe Schulte, Stewart 
Imagawa, Mike McCormack, George Nothhelfer, Alfonso Lopez, 
Chuck Agozino, John Honus.

 

Recycling Report

 Thanks to Monday,  Tuesday Morning Crew

Roger and Mo Boivin, Leo Alvarado,
 Jay and Joan Donahue, Gerry and Vivian (Viv) Dubois,

David Farage, Hector Guzman, Bob Morgan, John Ojeda, 
Dan Ramella, Ricardo Teano, Otis Givenrod, Joe Schulte, 

Mike McCormack, Stewart Imagawa, George Nothhelfer, 
Alfonso Lopez, Chuck Agozino, John Honus.

August was another 
big month: $2,501
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ICE CREAM:                                    
From page 1

enjoys each other’s company.
It was wonderful!
We had great burgers cooked 

by Dave Atkins, who also donated 
his company’s barbeques as well 
as the propane to cook with. 

We had Garrett Blaney cook-
ing a mean hotdog while there 
was plenty of help in the kitchen. 
Thanks to Pat Larkin and all  his 
kitchen crew. 

It was a hot and humid day and 
these guys cooked their hearts out. 
Thanks again to all that cooked 
and cleaned in the kitchen. You 
guys were the finishing touches 
to a fantastic meal.

I would like to thank all that 
helped out at the patio. Things 
went really smooth getting our 
happy guests their food and get-
ting them to their seats so that 
they could be happy with a full 
stomach. 

A big thanks goes out to our 
women as well. 

It was beautiful seeing pretty 
women smiling handing out tick-
ets as well as serving ice cream 
and helping people get their food 
and taking it back to where they 
could eat it.

To another successful event 
put on by our council, I thank 
each and every one of you and 
to you Mike Ulibarri for all his  
hard work put forth to make this 
event fly.

Thanks again, John.

       
       

The Knights of Columbus 
welcomes inquiries from those 
who wish to contact Knights 
of  Columbus Headquarters:

1 Columbus Plaza New 
Haven, CT 06510

(203) 752-4000 Email: 
info@kofc.org

How to contact
KofC Headquarters
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G.K. REPORT:                                    
From page 1

•  Create a Second Degree Team.
•  Create an online voting system.
Having a defined set of goals for the 

council will strengthen the council and 
keep us in line with the over all goals 
for the Good of the order.

•••
Successful events in the past month 

include Ice Cream Social and Day at 
the Races and our Blood Drive, held at 
the end of August. It has become tradi-
tion that August is family month for 
The Knights of Columbus. September 
and October will continue that theme.

Mark your calendars to attend and 
or help out at these future events:

Sept. 15-16: Santiago Festival.
Sept. 21-23: Parish Men’s Retreat
Sept. 23: Breakfast for Dinner.
Oct. 6-7: First Recruiting Blitz of 

the year. 
Oct. 10: OC Prayer Breakfast at 

Christ Cathedral.
Oct. 10:  Parish Movie Night
These events are comprised of K of 

C 9487 and Santiago de Compostela 
parish activities. Both have a heavy 
involvement of brothers from Bishop 
William Johnson Council. 

For the Festival, help is needed for 
set up, tear down and clean up and beer 
booth. Don’t forget to purchase  raffle 
tickets - now to be  entered the weekly 
drawing for a cash prize

We must all share in the sense of 
pride I have in the accomplishments 
of our Council. I am reminded of this 
every time I attend the monthly Chapter 
meetings. During the Grand Knights 
report we always have two or three 
upcoming and past events to discuss.

So let’s not rest on the participation 
levels of past events or programs. 

Whether its participating in weekly 
recycling, Saturday recycling, going 
to “Day of Sharing,” standing outside 
Stater Brothers Market during the ID 
drive, it all goes to the greater good. 

I encourage all my brothers to 
stay involved and urge other brothers 
to participate. Our parish is on a self 
imposed austerity program. Curtail 
excess or waste using  church facilities.

            Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. 
Also, refer to the Council calendar on the last page of the 
Newsletter. Call or e-mail the DGK and Program Chair-
man, Mike Sofka expk2wn@me.com; (949-338-7237),or 
John Blaneyjcblaney@att.net (949-632-5993) if you have 
an item(s) to present at the next Council General Business 
meeting. You may also e-mail the Program Chairman with 
any articles or announcements that you request be included 
in the Council Monthly Newsletter.
 

September

9/3       Monday, Labor Day
9/3       Monday: Mobile Home Park Recycling/Moved to  
            Tuesday due to Labor Day
9/4       Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling/Monday’s            
            recycling also
9/5       General Business Meeting, Please attend 7:30 p.m.     
             preceded by a decade of the Rosary at 7:20 sharp.
9/7        Friday: First Friday adoration.
9/8        Saturday: Recycling, 7 a.m.-noon. Contact George         
             Nothhelfer
9/10/11  Monday, Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
9/9         Sunday: Coffee and Doughnuts on the Patio.
9/17/18  Monday/Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
9/19       Thursday: Officers Meeting, all are welcome.
9/27       Thursday: Chapter Business Meeting
9/24/25  Monday/Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
 

Standing Ceremonials

First  Degrees 
 
St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster. Second Wednes-

day of odd months Holy Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley, 
First Tuesday of odd months. Father Kass Council 3526, Buena 
Park, third Monday of every month. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 
12451, Dana Point, second Thursday of odd months. St. Bonaven-
ture Council 6020, Immaculate Heart of Mary (Spanish). Third 
Thursday of even months, Second Saturday of every month.

Second Degrees

District 94, Buena Park, fourth Sunday of odd months. District 
91 Holy Spirit 9667, First Tuesday in February, June and October. 
District 92, St Columban 3926, Second Wednesday in even months. 
District 97, San Clemente, fourth Wednesday of even months.      
                                                                       
                                                                       – John Blaney, DGK
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 1. GK’s Report 
a. Christ Cathedral tour, email slide presentation 
b. ID drive kick off meeting last week .
c. Looking to be able to vote on line for council issues.

2.  Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s Report 
a. Treasurer reported: Checking, $15,388.95; Savings, $3,310.77; 
Vanguard 1, $42,967.25, Vanguard 2, $3,011.87. Total:  $64,678.35. 
b. Cash Box, $69; Recycling, 3,034 and $60; Dues, $213.45.

3. Committee Reports and New Business 
a. Rich Piecuch says Entertainment books arrive in September.  Help needed. 
b. Recycle report: George Nothhelfer says $2,500 raised in July. Help needed from 7-8 a.m., 

Monday through Friday.
c. John Ojeda says  Tootsie Roll drive will be Nov. 9-10-11. Need alternate location to fill void from 

Ralphs. Walmart application has been sent.  No new letters out, trying via email.
d. Ken Allen says Retreat is Sept. 22-23. Usher ministry needs help for 10:30 mass
e. Dave Owens, Christmas  cards, volunteers for all masses needed.
f. Dave Atkins, Santiago Carnival Sept 15-16, Kof C may sponsor a booth.
4. Good of the Order:             
June Knight of Month: Michael Rosas. 
June Family of Month:  Jim Marchetta. 
c.Attendance Drawing 
 None 

August Program Highlights

       Council 9487 Advertising Corner

NEWS 1 Seal Beach Leisure World Golden Rain News/January 11, 2001

                         

Complete  Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
  Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
        Fax                           Toll Free                                 Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                 1-877-522-2377                    (951) 693-4603
www.accessext.com    Serving Southern California      roger@accessext.com
 
                          “Call us for what’s buggin’ you!”

              Residential  >   Industrial  >    Commercial >  

       

Advertising Rates: The cost is $60 a year for a business card size ad, and $40 a year for each additional business card size (3.5 
inches x 2 inches) purchased (If you purchase and ad the size of two business cards, the cost is $100/year.)  Get your card in today 
to get your business advertised in the next issue by calling Ricardo Teano at 273-8940. 

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA

                   
               Knights of Columbus  

                INSURANCE
                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC

                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
               mark.yubeta@kofc.org                
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Service Program Directors

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Jerry Delmore 
jcdelmore@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelf-
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

Have you changed your address in the last year? 
Did your phone numbers change or perhaps your email address?  
Are you getting the weekly email alerts from your Grand Knight? 
Do we acknowledge your correct Birthday and that of your wife and your 

anniversary?  
All these can be corrected by contacting John Ojeda at 949-813-4320 or 

john.ojeda@cox.net.                   

Contact John Ojeda regarding any changes

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

       

       

September
Birthdays

September
Anniversaries

       

       

       

       

            – Compiled by John Ojeda, PGK

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

02 Pat/Barbara Walloch

02 Richard/Rachel Pineros

05 Kevin/Marilyn Sabicer

07 Thomas/Linda Haas

11 Joe/Marilyn Bartholomew

12 Don/Linda Bibona

12 Don/Theresa Pooters

14 John/Virginia Osley

16 Rolland/Teresa Stokes

23 Robert/Linda Desmond

25 Ken/Janine Hartzig

25 Gene/Jeanine Sansone  

26 Robert/Lorraine Epperson

26 Timothy/Marty Neuville

27 James/Nancy Lamperis

27 Rudolph/Abby Quiroz

28 John/Ann Marie Blaney

29 William /Donna Furniss

16 Beau Kellen

17 Hugo Hinshaw

17 Ernest Ramirez

18 Lupe Kloer

18 Linda Ravgiala

19 Patrick Hunt

20 Michael Haubert 

20 Sean Renden

20 Donna Hinshaw

21 William Studley

21 Miles Sonnenfeld

22 Patricia Piecuch

22 Diane Reynolds

24  Hector Guzman

24  Jeff Carta

25 Patrick Bole

26 Norma Laudencia 

26 Theresa Stokes

26 Tracie Eggert

26 Hermine Okoebor

26 eorge Zettel

27 Andy Kotnik Jr.

30 Delbert Matonic

01 William Gilmour

02 Michael Diaz

03  Mark Peters

03  Susan Gordon

03 Joe Strauss

03 Mrs. Peter Manarino

03 Jeffrey Rodriguez

04 Harry Milby

04 Joseph Baumgartner

05 Marty Neuville

05 William Johnson

05 Stewart Imagawa

06 Marilyn Sabicer          

08 Carol Glasow

09 Hector Gomez

10 Ellen Burolla

11 Edward Nainoa

11 Dom Laudencia

1 Barbara Casabianca

14 Michael Klett

14 Jodie Nopper 

15 Allison Diesel

16 Joseph DeProspero
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– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK
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In addition to the routine 
training and scheduling of Altar 
Servers in our parish, we have 
been asked by the Parish Office 
to provide additional assistance 
to this ministry in the form of 
complete management. 

Thus Brothers Pat Larkin and 
Charlie Young could use the help 
of a few other brothers in the 
planning of outings, year-end 
appreciation party and the overall 
management of this important 
program. 

If you can help, please con-

General
 Meeting

8 p.m.

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Officers
Meeting
7:30 p.m.

New Year’s
Day

	 	 	 	

Officers
Meeting

General 
Meeting
7:30 p.m.

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson 
Council 9487  

September 2012

Labor Day First Friday
Adoration

Chapter
   Business 
  Meeting

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

       

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Coffee/ Donuts
 after 8:30 Mass

 on patio

First day
of autumn

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Recycling
7-a.m.noon
lower lot

                                                                                 1

        2            3              4             5             6            7          8          

        9          10            11           12        13           14           15

       16           17           18           19          20          21           22

       23           24           25           26           27          28           29

      30                               

Parish 
Festival

Parish 
Festival

 Retreat
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 Retreat

 Retreat


